
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Date: 6th October 2021 

 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian/Carer 

 

COVID-19 vaccination for children aged 12 to 15 years of age 

 

Wednesday 13th October 

 

The NHS is offering COVID-19 vaccine to children and young people, following advice from 

the 4 UK Chief Medical Officers. All young people aged 12 to 15 will be offered a single 

dose of the Pfizer/BioNTech vaccine.  

 

Secondary school-aged children aged 12 to 15 years old on the date of the 

vaccination clinic will be offered the single dose of the vaccine in school.  

 

 

This vaccination programme is in place to help protect your child against coronavirus 

(COVID-19), reduce transmission in schools and keep pupils in the classroom. Vaccinating 

your child will help protect more vulnerable friends and family by preventing COVID-19 from 

spreading.  The vaccination is free and will be given by our COVID-19 Vaccination Team in 

collaboration with the School-Aged Immunisation Service (SAIS), who will be responsible for 

ensuring children receive their vaccination in schools. 

 

Please complete the attached consent form, (one for each child) detach from the letter 

and return the completed consent form to the school within two days prior to the date of 

the vaccination clinic (i.e., Monday 11th October) to ensure your child receives their 

vaccination.  Clinics will be available for children to access if they do not receive the 

COVID-19 vaccine on the day we are in school. 

 

Children and young people aged 16 or over on the date of the vaccination clinic can get 

vaccinated in school or by visiting a local walk-in clinic. Parental consent is not required. 

However, if children aged 16 or over wish to have their vaccine in school, please complete 

the consent form (which can be completed by themselves) and return to school 2 days prior 

to vaccine to ensure that the SAIS can plan and bring enough vaccine on the day.  

 

If your child is Clinically Extremely Vulnerable (CEV) or lives with someone who is CEV they 

are eligible for 2 doses of the vaccine. However, we will only be able to deliver the first dose 

in school. Their second dose (due at least 8 weeks after their first dose) cannot be 

 

https://stwics.org.uk/our-priorities/covid-19-vaccination-programme/walk-in-clinic-times


 

administered in school by the SAIS. Second dose appointments should be booked by a 

direct invitation from their GP or healthcare professional. 

 

For further information on Covid-19 vaccination for children and young people please see 

here. Frequently asked questions and answers can be seen on the next page.   

 

In the meantime, should you have any particular concerns, please do get in touch by 

emailing: shropcom.immunisationteam@nhs.net. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Steve Ellis 

Service Director and Deputy Senior Responsible Officer 

Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin Covid Vaccination Service  

 

If your child has had COVID-19 they should wait 28 days after a positive PCR test to 

have a first dose of the vaccine. 

 

If you decide you do not want to vaccinate your child against Covid-19 (coronavirus), please 

return the form indicating No consent.  This will help us plan and improve the service. 

 

Information about COVID-19 vaccines is available at: www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-

covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/coronavirus-vaccine. 
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Updated: 17/09/2021 

  

COVID-19 vaccination programme for young people: guidance 
for parents: 
 
COVID-19 vaccination programme for young people: guidance for parents - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk) 
 

COVID-19 vaccinations for 12-15s – FAQ for parents  
 
How will I know which vaccinations are going to be given? 
The information we ask your child’s school to send you tells you which vaccinations are 
taking place. This year, the national flu programme has been extended and is being 
offered to all pupils up to and including year 11. The COVID-19 vaccination programme 
is being offered to all 12-15 year olds.  
 
Which COVID-19 vaccine will my child receive? 
The Pfizer BioNTech (Comirnaty) vaccine.  
 
How will the COVID-19 vaccine be given to my child? 
The COVID-19 vaccine is an intramuscular injection that will be given in the left or right 
upper arm.  
 
Can the flu and COVID-19 vaccinations be given together? 
The covid and flu vaccination can be given at the same time (co-administered, flu 
vaccine as a nasal spray or injection and COVID-19 vaccine as an injection). It is safe 
to do this. In Shropshire, Telford & Wrekin we are not delivering the flu and COVID-19 
vaccines at the same to children and young people for planning reasons.  

We will be managing the covid vaccination programme separately to the flu vaccination 
programme. The consent processes will be managed separately and any parent that 
has offered consent to-date for the flu vaccination can be assured that this consent is 
not applicable nor will be used to vaccinate their child/ children with the covid vaccine. 
Parents, guardians or carers will contacted for consent for their child to receive the 
covid vaccine. 

How will I know when my child’s vaccination will take place? 
The School Aged Immunisation Service (SAIS) team sends information to your child’s 
school for them to forward onto you, on our behalf. Details include the date we’ll be 
visiting your child’s school and which vaccinations we will be administering.  

There will also be information about the vaccinations and a link to complete a consent 
form. Please print the consent form and return completed to your school. If you have 
any problems printing the consent form please speak to your school for support. The 
consent form needs to be returned to school 2 days prior to vaccination date. 
 
Will I have to consent for my child to have the vaccinations or will it just be 
given? 
The vaccination will only be given to your child (aged 12 to 15) with parent/guardian 
consent. In the information we send to you via the school, we ask you to tell us whether 
you do or don’t want your child to be vaccinated. 

We’ll be asking you to consent (or not) for the COVID-19 vaccine or the flu vaccine on 
separate consent forms. You’ll be sent two links via school or two paper consent forms 
for you to complete and return to school.  
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-vaccination-resources-for-schools/covid-19-vaccination-programme-for-young-people-guidance-for-parents
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My child was off sick when the vaccines were given in school, how do I get my 
child a COVID-19 vaccine now? 
If your child is unable to get vaccinated during the school schedule as planned, the 
school will provide a slip to the family with a number to call to book an appointment at a 
local venue.  
 
What should I do if my child is ill after the vaccine – do they still go to school? 
If your child has a sore arm or any of the usual mild symptoms, they should still attend 
school. If you’re worried about any symptoms your child may have, please refer to the 
information your child brings home or call NHS 111.  
 
Any adverse reactions related to the vaccine can be reported via the yellow card: 
https://yellowcard.mhra.gov.uk/ 

I want my child to have the vaccine but they’re afraid of needles – can I take them 
to the GP? 
Most young people want to be vaccinated with their school friends and classmates. The 
SAIS team delivers vaccines to thousands of children and young people every year. 
They are very skilled and supportive of children who are worried or scared. Please tell 
us if your child is concerned about needles when you complete the form so we can look 
after them in school.  

 
My child has recently had COVID-19 – can they have the vaccine? 
If your child has had COVID-19 more than 28 days before the vaccination then they 
can have the vaccine. If they are not eligible to receive the COVID-19 vaccine when the 
SAIS visit the school, they will be offered an alternative appointment 

 
I am a foster carer – can I consent to the vaccine for the child I care for? 
The consent for a child or young person to receive a vaccine needs to be from 
someone who has delegated authority to give permissions for immunisations. If you 
don’t have this, you’ll need to speak with the child’s social worker to arrange this.  
 
Will you still vaccinate my child for COVID-19 if I as a parent say no? 
No. If you indicate on the form that you don’t want your child to be COVID-19 
vaccinated, we won’t vaccinate your child.  

It is important that you discuss the vaccination with your child beforehand to avoid any 
problems and that you complete the consent form indicating your decision. There is the 
option for children and young people to consent for themselves using a strong legal 
framework, but this is not being used in these sessions. If on the day a young person 
says they would like to be vaccinated, we do try and contact the parents whilst we are 
at the school to discuss this further.  

There will be opportunity for a second offer but this has not yet been planned and will 
only happen once the first offers have been completed.  

Where do the vaccinations take place? 
COVID-19 vaccinations take place at school and within the normal school day.   
 
I want my child to have the flu vaccine but not COVID-19 – can I do this? 
Yes. When you receive the information we send you via the school, please complete 
consent forms indicating your choice. The COVID-19 and flu programmes are 
separate, and individual consent is required for each.  
 
I have a child who is in this age group but is immunosuppressed [or clinically 
extremely vulnerable] – can they get a COVID vaccine with the other 12-15s on 
the day?  

https://yellowcard.mhra.gov.uk/


 

At-risk children aged 12 to 15 who are at increased risk of infection from COVID-19, or living 

with someone at risk, can receive their first dose of the vaccine in school. However, their 

second dose (due at least 8 weeks after their first dose) cannot be administered in school by 

the immunisation team. Second dose appointments will need to be booked or will be given by 

a direct invitation from their GP or healthcare professional. 

 

For further information: https://www.rcpch.ac.uk/resources/covid-19-vaccination-children-

young-people. 

 
One of my children is 16 and eligible for COVID-19 vaccination. Can he join with 
the younger children to get vaccinated as well?  
Children aged 16 in Year 11 do not need parental consent to receive a COVID-19 vaccine 

and can either get vaccinated in school, college or by visiting a local walk-in clinic. You can 

find details of your nearest walk-in clinics here. More clinics are added daily so do please 

keep checking back. 

 
Can my 11-year-old have the vaccine? 
No, the vaccine can only be given to children and young people aged 12 and over.   
 
Where can I find more information about the COVID-19 vaccination? 
For more details visit: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-

vaccination-resources-for-children-and-young-people  

 
Where can I find more information about the Pfizer/BioNTech vaccine?   
Please see the Product Information leaflet: http://www.hse.ie/covid19vaccinePIL      
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